

Applecross Advocate

Official Publication of Rotary Club of Applecross, Western Australia

Registered for posting as a periodical Category "A".

SUBSCRIPTION \$2.50.

Vol.1 No. 1

July 8, 1971

Here's your bulletin in formal dress. Hope all members like it and that, more importantly, it will effectively keep you informed about your Club activities. More about the bulletin later in this issue, but here now is further news of what is probably the most important social event in the Club's history.

ROTARY CLUB OF APPLECROSS CHARTER LUNCHEON.

As previously mentioned and referred to by President Tom at the luncheon on Tuesday, The Rotary Club of Applecross will have a Charter Luncheon rather than the normally accepted Charter evening.

Date:

Tuesday July 27, 1971

Venue:

Melville Civic Centre, Booragoon

Fellowship:

12 noon

Luncheon:

12.45p.m.

Programme completes at 2.000.m.

Cost per head: \$2.50

Wives are invited to attend with their husbands and a special invitation is issued to Rotarians everywhere. Applecross Rotarians, this is your day! Please make every effort to be there.

President -T.A. (Tom) Cook P.O. Box 109 Applecross. W.A. 6153 Tele: Bus. 30 5219 Priv. 64 5231

Secretary -Dennis Smith P.O. Box 184 Applecross, W.A. 6153 Tele: Bus. 64 1975 Priv. 30 2786

Bulletin Editor -L.M. (Lloyd) Bassett 68 Matheson Road Applecross W.A. 6153 Tele: Bus. 21 6427 Priv. 64 2840

RYLA-ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS

The Applecross Club requires applicants as soon as possible to represent its district. A young man or young woman between 17 and 24 years of age on December 31 this year, who is a youth leader or potential leader in any field such as youth associations, scouts, guides, church groups, sporting bodies to name a few. The representative chosen will attend the seminar to be held between September 25 and October 2 at Mandejal near Byford. Last year's seminar was a terrific success as Awardees who spoke at Club luncheons indicated. The sharing of youth leaders' ideas was invaluable. There is not much time, last week in July for nominations! So, if you know of a worthwhile youth leader, contact FRANK CRUTHERS - 304999 (64 2908) for nomination forms.

REMINDERS

Club Services Committee Meeting - Tuesday July 13, at 8.00p.m. Doug Shaw's residence, 19 Drew Road, Ardross. Wives invited. Those concerned please contact Doug and indicate whether you are attending.

Community Services, Committee Meeting - Wednesday July 21. Wives invited and members will be notified of venue.

APPLECROSS INDUCTION LUNCHEON TUESDAY JULY 6

This was a great occasion and the first social event in this new Club's history. District Governor, Jack Sweeney, and wife Brenda, were our special guests. Also attending was the District Governor's Group Representative Alf Smith and wife Wynne. Other notable guests were the President of the Melville Club, Ern Dillon and wife Kath and past Melville President Murray Day with wife Joan. Visiting Rotarians were Ken Collins of

the Launceston Club, John Down of Fremantle and Geoff Longson of Cockburn, President Tom, who was accompanied by his wife Jo, welcomed guests, their wives and especially members of the Melville Club. D.G. Jack Sweeney welcomed the ex Melville Club members to the new Applecross Club and each of the Melville Charter members was presented with a copy of the publication "Adventures in service". D.G. Jack, in an address to the Club, stressed the importance of involvement in the Club through activity and both he and President Tom, with reference to the many ladies present (all of whom looked especially beautiful for the occasion), stressed how important the ladies were to the success of any club. The new Melville President, Ern Dillon, expressed his best wishes to the Applecross Club. Alf Smith and his wife Wynne were given a special welcome since it was their Silver Wedding Anniversary. The important function of the induction of new members was carried out by District Governor's special representative, Peter Brackley, who presented each member with his badge and a copy of "Adventures in Service". The new members are:-

John Cook
Don Steel
Ken Hurst
Tom Cox
Cyril Gelle
Merv Dillon
Lloyd Bassett

A very successful luncheon was brought to a conclusion with Ev. Facius, our Sergeant at Arms; having a field day and really getting amongst his old Melville mates not to mention some of the new Applecross members.

Applecross Rotary Club, here is your bulletin and here is your bulletin committee:-

Lloyd Bassett - Editor Fred Sharpe- Committee Len Hearn - Committee

And we need help from each of you to make it a success. We need reports and notices of meetings from all directors and club officers. And we would especially welcome contributions from any Club member. We want to make this bulletin one of the best and one which you will find readable each week - not one to ignore. The bulletin role can only be effective if it is given support.

DEEDLINE.

If you want your photo to appear above your details in the new Applecross handbook of members, a passport size photo will have to reach the President's office by Friday 16th July.

CHANGE OF ADDRESS: Les Donley now lives at 152 Stonekam Road, Attadale. 6156. Tel.30.1237.

MORAL

The lion sprang upon the bull and devoured him. After he had feasted, he felt so good that he roared and roared. The noise attracted hunters and they killed the lion. The moral is that when you are full of bull, keep your mouth shut.

With acknowledgement to Imperial Printing Co.'s "Printing Patter".